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MEDIA RELEASE

8 March 2012
UN Human Rights Pacific Office welcomes proposal to remove PNG’s Sorcery Act 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Media Release from UN Human Rights Office for the Pacific, Suva, Fiji: – The UN Human Rights Office Regional Representative for the Pacific, Matilda Bogner, today welcomed the Constitutional Law Reform Commission’s proposal to repeal Papua New Guinea’s Sorcery Act and called for more action to address sorcery-related attacks and killings. 

“The UN Human Rights Office has consistently urged the Government of Papua New Guinea to take action to protect the population from sorcery-related attacks and to act with due diligence to prevent, investigate, prosecute and provide remedy and services to the victims of these violations,” said Ms Bogner. “The growing trend of attacks and killings of people accused of sorcery and the lack of protection is a threat to the lives of women, men and children in Papua New Guinea.”

“The Sorcery Act can be used to undermine the criminal justice system, unduly complicating investigation and prosecution of criminal acts such as murder, assault or rape,” said Ms Bogner.

The Constitutional Law Reform Commission’s proposal comes after analysis and nationwide consultations to review the law on sorcery and sorcery related killings which led them to conclude that the Sorcery Act (1971) actually contributes to the problem.

Ms Bogner said that sorcery-related attacks and killings are of particular concern in Papua New Guinea. “Those accused of witchcraft or sorcery often face cruel and inhumane treatment. There have been reports of women, men and children being tied up, gagged, beaten, burned, attacked with bush knives, raped, and killed. It is rare for attackers in these cases to be prosecuted,” she said.

Ms Bogner said the Constitutional Law Reform Commission was taking an important stand on a critical human rights concern for the country. “This advisory group has the constitutional mandate to propose reforms to address this issue and I understand that the Papua New Guinea Cabinet will soon consider their recommendations,” she said.

The UN Special Rapporteur on Violence Against Women, Ms Rashida Manjoo, will later this month visit Papua New Guinea, upon the invitation of the government.  Ms Manjoo will gather information on sorcery related violence and killings, among other manifestations of violence against women, and assess actions taken by the state to address these during her mission. 
ENDS

For more information or media requests, please contact OHCHR Pacific’s press officer Jacob Quinn on + (679) 331 0465 (ext. 211) or jacob.quinn@one.un.org
Note to editors:
· OHCHR leads global Human Rights efforts and works to promote and protect the Human Rights that are guaranteed under international law and stipulated in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights of 1948.

· OHCHR is headed by the High Commissioner for Human Rights, Navi Pillay, who coordinates Human Rights activities throughout the UN System and supervises the Human Rights Council.

· OHCHR Regional Office for the Pacific covers 16 countries: Australia, Cook Islands, Fiji, Federated States of Micronesia, Kiribati, Marshall Islands, Nauru, New Zealand, Niue, Palau, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Solomon Islands, Tonga, Tuvalu and Vanuatu.

· OHCHR has a Human Rights Advisor based in the UN Country Team (UNCT) in Papua New Guinea.

2

